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Synopsis as Enacted

Brief Description: Providing exceptions from vessel registration.

Sponsors: Senate Committee on Transportation (originally sponsored by Senators Oke, Spanel,
Wood and Horn).

Senate Committee on Transportation
House Committee on Transportation Policy & Budget

Background: Vessels that have a valid registration number under federal law or by an
approved issuing authority of the state of principal operation are exempt from vessel
registration in the state of Washington. However, a vessel that is validly registered in
another state, but is removed to this state for principal use has 60 days to register with this
state. At the time of registration, the watercraft excise tax is due. The excise tax is equal
to one half of 1 percent of the fair market value of the vessel.

Summary: On or before January 1, 1998, vessels that are owned by nonresidents and used
for personal use and enjoyment, and are validly registered in another state, are allowed to
remain within this state for no more than six months before being required to register their
vessels with Washington State. Vessels used in a non-transitory business are excluded from
this exemption.

On or before the 61st day of use, any vessel temporarily in the state must obtain an
identification document from the Department of Licensing indicating when the vessel first
entered the state. The identification document costs $25 and is valid for two months. Any
moneys remaining after payment of the cost for providing the document are distributed to
the counties for funding approved boating safety programs under RCW 88.02.045.

Votes on Final Passage:

Senate 45 0
House 98 0

Effective: July 27, 1997
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